8. Dining Room:  (a) Jordan is no longer our Executive Chef. A temporary chef from Corp. will take his
place. We eagerly await Darrell’s return sometime soon. (b) A salary adjustment is being made
for our kitchen staff and servers. (c) Residents are reminded to please stay away from the
kitchen door, asking for items their server will bring when you sit in your seat. A supervisor is needed
to enforce. (d) Residents would like eggs benedict for breakfast, not dinner.  (e) Residents want
the promised waffle bar and omelet bar.  (f) Lemons: Michael reported the cost of lemons was too
high. We suggested cutting back by putting slices in a bowl on the Papaya cart, and asking if someone
wanted a lemon with their Papaya. That suggestion not yet implemented. (g) Now that the unused
table in the center of the DR has been removed, the tables need to be re-aligned as before — allowing
server carts and resident walkers to safely get by. Michael said the room was to be shampooed this
week and the tables would be re-aligned at that time.

Employee Appreciation Fund: The current balance is $13,993. Our goal is $60,000 to be reached by
November. Attached is a Reminder about rewarding your hard-working employees. The Council Chairs have
been working to have Assisted Living provided with their own collection boxes so that we could more fairly

award our employees.

Welcoming Committee: Newcomers will be attending a party hosted by the Committee on Aug. 15.

Landscaping Committee: Kathie submitted her monthly report to the Council. Bessie and Ralph Oshiro have
joined the team of volunteers who want to see our property in better shape. The potted plants in the lobby are in
need of a volunteer to care for them.

Library Committee: A list of new books will be posted monthly on our NEW BULLETIN BOARD. Please
keep the Library lights ON even if no one is there.

New Business:

1. NEW BULLETIN BOARD: This is for the residents to post their notices — for example, looking for a
fourth for bridge or someone to play Scrabble, selling or looking to buy an item. Location: near the
lobby and mail boxes. '

2. Fire alarm: Residents would like Management to use the speaker system in the hallways to let them
know even if the fire alarm is a false alarm (and obviously when it is a real fire). Michael said it would
be done.

3. No one is to patk in the handicap parking stalls for more than the time it takes to drop off or pick up a
passenger. In September all car owners will be given a decal — one per resident.

4. Fraudulent phone calls: IMPORTANT: When someone asks “hi, how are you today?” HANG
UP. When someone says they are calling for the IRS or a bank or an insurance company or a car
insurance company, HANG UP. If someone asks “is this (your name)” do not say “Yes”.
Do not utter one word. They can tape record your voice and use it illegally. Just HANG UP.

5. Michael’s office is now on the 2" floor past the kitchen door, on the left. When his old office is made
ready, the Activity Directors will move into it. (Lane and Valerie and John (AL).

6. Cat owners as well as dog owners are equally responsible for picking up the poop. Feral cats are NOT
to be fed, nor Mongooses.

Submitted by Bobbie Jennings, Chair



